Update for Royal Wootton Bassett & Cricklade Area Board

Update from	Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish Council
Date of Area Board Meeting	18 January 2017

Update for Royal Wootton Bassett & Cricklade Area Board

Headlines/Key Issues

•	Lyneham and Bradenstoke have now been granted a designated area for producing its own Neighbourhood Plan. The Parish Council have been working on producing a Terms of Reference for the steering group and are hoping to organise a community engagement event in the near future to get the planning process underway again.
•	Major tree work was carried out on The Green in Lyneham. This has received many positive comments from residents.
•	A First Aid Training session has been organised by the Parish Council for residents of Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish – There are 14 spaces available and the training will take place on 24 th January 2017
•	Football Nets have been supplied and fitted at the Bradenstoke Play Park, this was following a request received from youths in the Parish.
•	We are about to launch the ROSE litter campaign R espect O ur S urroundings and E nvironment. Parish Councillors will be working closely with the School, Scouts and Guides and Youth Groups as well as all other members of the community.
•	Members of our Parish Council were asked by and supported the MoD Defence Training School by becoming adjudicators for the World Record attempt of participation in a Bleep Test. The World Record was beaten on a very cold and frosty day.
•	Cllr Lynn Thrussell was one of the Judges in the Bake Off competition organised by MoD.
•	The Parish Council funded a Seniors Christmas Party run by ladies from the St Michaels Church in Lyneham. The event was well attended and all present enjoyed the entertainment and festive food provided.

Update for Royal Wootton Bassett & Cricklade Area Board